8 October 2000

Mrs Carrie Yau

Secretary for Information Technology & Broadcasting

  Information Technology & Broadcasting Bureau

2/F Murray Building

Garden Road

Hong Kong

Dear Mrs Yau,

With reference to the Consultation Paper on the Implementation of Carrier Licence under the Telecommunication Ordinance as amended by the Telecommunication (Amendment) Ordinance 2000 (“Paper”), we find it difficult to submit our views as the Paper has been drafted against a new licensing regime which has not been fully explained.  Accordingly, we would like to seek further elaboration and clarification from the Government in relation to some of the aspects of the new licensing regime, with particular regard to its effect on STAR.

Categorisation of Carrier Licences

1.
We do not object to dividing the carrier licence system into ‘carrier (fixed)’, ‘carrier (mobile)’ and ‘carrier (space stations)’.

As you are aware, Hutchvision Hong Kong Limited (“Hutchvision”), a wholly owned subsidiary of STAR, is currently a holder of a satellite uplink and downlink licence.  It is also in the process of applying for an FTNS licence, using its existing transmission facilities.  However, we find it unclear whether under the new licensing regime Hutchvision needs to retain this application or whether it can withdraw this application and just rely on the one carrier (fixed) licence upon the conversion of the satellite uplink and downlink licence.


The definition of a ‘carrier licence’ which is ‘a licence issued for the establishment or maintenance of a telecommunications network for carrying communications’ makes it possible for us to interpret that Hutchvision will only require one carrier (fixed) licence for it to carry both telecommunications and broadcasting services, i.e. communications in general, using its existing infrastructure.  Please confirm.

Fee Structures

2.
Paragraph 20 in the Paper stipulates that the policy for charging the licence fee is to recover the costs incurred by the Authority in granting the licence and regulating the licensed activities.

We, however, do not understand how the Authority derived the fee of $1,000,000 for the carrier (fixed) licence (as set out in Appendix 3).  What are the costs that this amount is intended to recover?  We would appreciate a more detailed explanation and cost breakdown from the Bureau.

3.
We are also confused by the definition of ‘customer connections’ in paragraph 2 of Appendix 3 and how it is to be applied to a satellite uplink and downlink licensee.  Please elaborate.

4.
As regards the charging for use of radio spectrum, we believe that Hutchvision would not be not required to pay any fee as, unlike other carrier (fixed) licensees, it uses frequency bands in the Fixed-Satellite Services and has not been allocated any exclusive or non-exclusive radio spectrum.  We would like the Bureau to confirm this.

Lastly, STAR would like to express again that we fully support the streamlining of the licensing procedure into ‘carrier licence’ and ‘content licence’.  We would, however, like to see more communication between the Bureau and the industry to ensure that market conditions and industry practice are taken into account in the implementation of the above government policies.

We look forward to your response on the abovementioned issues.

Thank you very much.

Yours sincerely,

Daniel Cheung

EVP, HK & Taiwan
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